
 

 

 
 

NOTICE 
WILLOWBROOK WATER SYSTEM 

CHLORINE PROJECT UPDATE 
BOIL WATER NOTICE STILL IN EFFECT 

 
Over the next several days, Public Works staff and contractors will be commissioning the 
Willowbrook Water chlorination system.  
 
Starting Thursday, you may notice the taste and odour of chlorine in the water. Water 
operators will be making adjustments, testing and sampling. Once we have enough samples 
to satisfy the Interior Health Authority’s (IHA) requirements, we will be able to finally lift 
the Boil Water Notice.  We will send out an update lifting the Notice as soon as we have 
that confirmation from IHA.  
 
So for now, the Boil Water Notice is still in effect and you should continue to follow it.  
 

On another note, we received a “low level” alarm from the reservoir last night (directly 
related to folks irrigating) resulting in an Operator call out. We would normally just see a 
low level alarm if there was a water break.   Please remember to follow the Stage Normal 
watering restrictions so we can maintain enough water for fire suppression.  

Even Civic Addresses: Tuesday, Thursday, Saturday 

Odd Civic Addresses: Wednesday, Friday, Sunday 

And no lawn watering on Monday 

If possible, please let any of your neighbours in the area know that may not have email or 
internet.  
Please give us a call with any questions at 250-490-4135 or 250-490-4106 for any water 
quality issues. We apologize for any inconvenience and thank you for your patience.  
For after-hours water related emergencies, please call Regional Dispatch at 250-490-4141 
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